September 8, 2015
The Emmett City Council held a regular meeting at 501 E. Main Street, Emmett, Idaho.

Mayor Petrie called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Mayor Petrie led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Pastor Michael Hughes offered the Community Invocation.
Council Present:  Mayor Gordon Petrie, Councilmen Jefferson Jenkins, Dave Hodges, Michelle Welch, Tona Henderson, John Sanuy and Stephen Frey. 
Staff Present:  Counselor Jake Sweeten, Police Chief Steve Nebeker, Librarian Alyce Kelley, Systems Administrator Mike Knittel, Superintendent of Public Works Bruce Evans, Building Official Brian Sullivan, Police Lieutenant Steve Kunka and Deputy City Clerk Leslie Boren.
Public Present: Kevin Boren, 2517 Princess St; Cindy Briggs, 867 W Comanche St; Abra & Greenlee Dodson, 210 S Johns; Shawn Alder, 3003 Queen Anne; Michael Hughes, 1008 E Main St; Barbara Huguenin, 3875 Fuller Rd; Isaiah Silkwood, 1624 Kathy St; Clayton Anderson, 816 S Moffatt.
Amendments to the Agenda

No Amendments
Councilman Henderson made a motion to approve the agenda as presented. Councilman Welch seconded the motion. Motion Carried.

PUBLIC HEARING
New/Increased Fee for Library Cards
Mayor Petrie opened the Public Hearing at 7:03 p.m.

Librarian Alyce Kelley said there are more resources needed for this community than we have ever seen. She said it has been over 10 years since there has been a non-resident increase. City fees have adjusted each year. They have tried to keep a lid on it as much as they can for the non-residents and seniors, but it has just gotten to a point where, in order to meet the demand, they need a stronger budget. Librarian Kelley said they have tried to keep the impact minimal, trying to be as frugal as they can with the funds they have, making them go as far as possible. The library is requesting to increase so the non-residents are paying more of what the city taxpayers, who prepay their card, are paying. This will be a nice, even adjustment for non-residents as well as residents.

Mayor Petrie asked if non-residents received a better deal by coming to the library. Librarian Kelley said up to this point, yes. Mayor Petrie asked for any questions. Councilman Frey asked how many people this increase would affect. Librarian Kelley said there are approximately 370 senior patrons and approximately 500 household, non-resident patrons. Councilman Frey said he was worried about the seniors on fixed incomes. He asked if it would be possible to have an organization pay the fees for the seniors. Librarian Kelley said they do not have a fund or know of an organization like that. They have tried to set the fees at a very minimal amount of .99 cents a month, and that is still providing full library resources. Councilman Frey asked if she has talked to seniors about this increase. Librarian Kelley said the seniors they have talked to have no problem at all with the increase.
Mayor Petrie asked if anyone from the public would like to comment on this issue. Barbara Huguenin, non-city resident, said she does not know a lot about the past and the efforts of getting a library district, and said she is average in understanding what the district is all about. However, personally, she thinks it is a phenomenal idea and someday propose that new energy and enthusiasm in our town, but in the meantime, since it may not happen in her lifetime, she is so in support of increasing the fund and will volunteer her free time to help in any fundraising efforts to help the low-income seniors. She said all you have to do is ask and she would be overjoyed to help fund their efforts.
Bruce Evans, 798 E. S. Slope Road, he said there has been an attempt at forming a district and failed due to the rules. He said he is not sure if the state has changed those rules, as they were based on the property value and a lot of it was concern for the farmers out there having large amounts of ground that they would be bearing the load. He is unsure if there were proposed talks shortly after, in regards to making it a per household tax, but he does not know if that has occurred. He said he commends Alyce Kelley for what she does and the Library Board and what they do with the budget. He is in support of the fee increase.
Mayor Petrie closed the Public Hearing at 7:10 p.m.

Decision of Public Hearing

Councilman Henderson made a motion to increase the library fees for the library for non-city residents, $52.78 for the standard non-resident and the senior non-resident fee of $11.88 a year for those 62 and older. Councilman Welch seconded the motion. Motion Carried.

Elected Officials

Mayor

No Items
City Council

No Items
Announcements of the Good of the Order

No Items
Consent Agenda
A. Approval of Minutes – August 11, 2015 City/County, August 11, 2015 Regular City Council and August 25, 2015 Regular City Council
B. Approval of Permits – All bartender permits are subject to an approved background check 
Bartender – Stephanie Hawbaker
C. Items from the Public – All request are subject to conditions set by staff
D. Payment of Bills 
Councilman Jenkins made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented. Councilman Henderson seconded the motion. Motion Carried.
Non Consent Agenda

Items from the Community
Barbara Delezene, Request to retain 4 peacocks at 820 S. Moffatt
Councilman Hodges made a motion to deny the request. Councilman Henderson seconded the motion. Motion Carried with Jenkins and Sanuy opposing.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Bales, 403 W. 5th St, Request for water leak waiver
Councilman Henderson made a motion to waive the water fees due to a water leak for 403 W. 5th St. in the amount of $354.78. Councilman Welch seconded the motion. Motion Carried.

Unfinished Business

No Items
New Business
No Items
Reports:

Library

Librarian Alyce Kelley presented her report.
Building Official

Building Official Brian Sullivan presented his report.
Superintendent of Public Works
Superintendent of Public Works Bruce Evans presented his report.

City Clerk

Deputy City Clerk Leslie Boren presented her report.

Systems Administrator
Systems Administrator Mike Knittel presented his report.

Police Chief
Police Chief Steve Nebeker presented his report.
Valley Office Systems Copier Lease
Councilman Henderson made a motion to table the Office Systems Copier Lease. Councilman Welch seconded the motion. Motion Carried.
Office Expansion/Construction

Councilman Henderson made a motion to table the Office Expansion/Construction until the next meeting. Councilman Welch seconded the motion. Motion Carried.

Councilman Hodges made a motion to adjourn. Councilman Henderson seconded the motion. Motion Carried.
Meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m.
______________________________   
                   ________________________________         
Mayor Gordon Petrie


      
       Deputy City Clerk Leslie Boren
